Infrastructure Committee DRAFT Meeting Minutes

July 27, 2018
The meeting was called to order by Chair, Jim Tyler, at 5:11 p.m.

Members Present: Chair Jim Tyler, Marty Tarr, Diane Hanson
Others present:  Mayor TJ Redefer, Commissioner Dale Cooke, Town Manager Scott Koenig, Members of the press
Approval of Minutes:  Motion by Marty; 2nd by Diane. Approved unanimously

Appoint Secretary:  Diane volunteered to do it for today’s meeting.

Jim read the proposed wording of the Commissioners ‘Memorandum regarding McKinley Avenue Storm Sewer Outfalls.  Discussion ensued among the committee and audience members.  The wording of the final motion is:
The wetland shoreline at the west end of McKinley Ave is eroded and continues to erode and is in need of remediation. It is recommended that the Commissioners direct the Town Manager to reach out to the Center for Inland Bays and other entities for a solution to the erosion.

Additionally, all bayside streets experience flooding and standing water after heavy rains. It is recommended that the Commissioners direct the Town Manager to reach out to the Center for Inland Bays and other entities for a solution to the flooding.

A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Marty and seconded by Diane. The motion passes unanimously.

The only public comment was from Mayor Redefer regarding the recent positive press about the new project through the Center for Inland Bays to control flooding and water pollution on Read Street.

A motion to adjourn was made by Diane and seconded by Marty. Motion passed unanimously.

